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P & C Meetings  

I strongly encourage all of our families to join our 
Parents and Citizens Association (P & C). We are 
always looking for more parents to volunteer and 
with the easing of COVID-19 restrictions we are 
excited for many activities and events to return in 
2022. If you would like to find out more about the P 
& C please call the office and ask to speak with Rose 
Raslan our Schools as Community Centre Facilitator and she can put you in 
contact with our P & C Association.  

Our P & C Annual General Meeting is scheduled for Monday 14th March at 
9:15am.  

 

Meet the Teacher 

A huge thank you to all of our staff for meeting with 
families online last week. We hope you enjoyed 
meeting your child’s class teacher and getting to 
know the routines and structures that occur in 
class. If you were unable to book a time then please 
call the school office and we can assist you in 
booking a time to meet with your child’s teacher 
online.   

 

COVID-SMART  

We were delighted to welcome our families back onsite last week. It has 
been great to be able to reconnect with lots of different families. A reminder 
that all classes from K-6 finish at 3pm. We are also strongly encouraging 
families to continue to drop off children at the gates in the morning.  
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Principal’s Message….continued  

RAT kits have been distributed to all children for the 
rest of the term. These kits are to be used when 
students are feeling unwell and are displaying any flu-
like symptoms. If your child does test positive please 
call the office to inform us.  

 

We also continue to implement our COVID-Smart measures at school which 
include vaccinations, physical distancing where possible, maximised fresh air 
flow through natural ventilation, continued good hand hygiene practices and 
enhanced cleaning. 

  

Zone Swimmers 

Congratulations to our students who participated in 
the Zone swimming carnival. The weather was 
horrible but it was great to see everyone still 
smiling and enjoying the day. The entire Lansvale 
community is so very proud of you. A special thank you to our fabulous 
teachers Miss Phan, Miss Inic and Mr Halloran for helping our students.   

 

Year 4 and Year 6 – Check-in Assessments 

Over the next few weeks our children in Year 4 
and Year 6 will participate in the Reading and 
Numeracy Check in Assessments. These Check-In 
assessments are online and are mapped to the 
NSW syllabus and National Literacy and Numeracy 
Progressions. The assessments consist of a range of multiple choice questions 
and help schools identify how students are performing in literacy and 
numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching to target student needs.  

 

NAPLAN Online 

During Term 2 - Year 3 and Year 5 
students will sit the NAPLAN online 
assessments. Students will be 
participating in practice tests in the lead 
up to the NAPLAN testing period. These will be conducted during school time, 
in test like conditions. There is a Public Demonstration site that can be 
accessed from home. We encourage you to allow your child/ren to practice 
at home so that they are confident in using the online functions and are 
familiar with the question types. 

https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

Students may be exempt from NAPLAN tests if they: 

  

https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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• are newly arrived in Australia (less than one year before the test) and 
with a language background other than English, or 

• have significant intellectual disability and/ or significant co-existing 
conditions which severely limit their capacity to participate in the tests. 

 

All other students are expected to participate in the tests. 

Disability adjustments which reflect the student’s normal level of support in 
the classroom may be provided. Large print, braille, coloured versions and 
electronic tests are also available to meet the needs of individual students. 
Access to disability adjustments or exemption from tests must be discussed 
with the school principal and a parent or carer consent form must be signed.  

Students may be withdrawn from NAPLAN by their parent or carer after 
consultation with the school principal. To withdraw your child from NAPLAN, 
a parent or carer form must be signed. Please make an appointment with 
your child’s teacher if you need to discuss your child’s participation in 
NAPLAN. 

 

Additional information about NAPLAN can be found at: 

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

 

 Year 6 - High School Forms  

Next week the Year 6 teachers will distribute 
information about High Schools for 2023. If you 
have any questions please speak to your child’s 
classroom teacher or Miss Tu, the Stage 3 Relieving 
Assistant Principal. 

 

Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

I started my regular class visits last week and was delighted to visit class 2L 
and class 6T.  
 
Class 2L  
During my visit with 2L we read the book ‘ish’ by Peter H Reynolds. This was 
the first time I had read this book and it was a great story about a young 
artist who was learning to draw and paint different objects. After we finished 
reading the book the students in 2L were challenged to create their own ‘ish’ 
artwork. I was very impressed by their creativity and use of colours to create 
different objects. I loved visiting 2L! 
  
  

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support
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Class 6T 
Last week I visited class 6T and they asked me to share one of my favourite 
books with them. I chose to read the book titled ‘Those Shoes’ by Maribeth 
Boelts. We had a great discussion about needs/wants after the story and it 
was great to see lots of students empathising with the main character. After 
reading the book 6T taught me their favourite game called ‘pizza’. The idea of 
the game was to knock the pizza (a whiteboard) from your hand. The skill 
level in 6T was very impressive! Lots of great balancing and dodging. It was 
lots of fun learning this game!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have a great fortnight,  

 

Mrs Laura Karam 

R/Principal  
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‘

Deputy Principal’s Corner                                             
with Mrs Hutchinson and Mrs Chau 

School Photos 

Last Friday, all students would have received their individual forms to order school photos online. 

Each student has a unique shoot key on their form which allows parents and carers to order the 

school photos. If you have lost this form and shoot key, please contact the school and we can send 

home a new form with your child’s shoot key on it. The eldest child in each family also received an 

additional family shoot key form. Again, please contact the school if you need a new form. 

School photos are held on Monday 28th of March and Thursday 31st of March this term. Please see 

below to know when your child will be taking their school photo.  

 
 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

Next term, students in Years 4 to 6 will be taking part in the Tell Them From Me survey which 
provides us with valuable feedback on what our students think about school life, how engaged 
they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact with them. Schools in Aus-
tralia and around the world have used the Tell Them From Me survey to help them improve. 
The survey is completed online and is run by an independent research company, The Learning 
Bar which specialises in school-based surveys. 

Students in Years 4 to 6 received a non-consent form on Wednesday. If you do not wish for 
your child to participate, please return the form back by Friday 25th March.   

 

 

 

Monday 28th March Thursday 31st March 

Family photos (8am before school) 

Preschool students who attend Mon-Wed 

Kindergarten 

Year 1 

2D, 2W, 2L 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 6 

Preschool students who attend Thurs-Fri 

2V 
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From Mrs. Hutchinson  

Books with Mrs H 

It was so exciting last week, to go around the school visiting classes and sharing books 

with students. I read the book, ‘I don’t want to read this book’ to class 4D. In the 

book, the students were introduced to a HUGE word that means small – 

infinitesimal. Infinitesimal was such a tricky word; I could barely pronounce it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Click on this link if you would like to watch and listen to the author, Max Greenfield, reading this 

funny book. He really brings the book to life! 

In class 1L, I read a book that I love called, ‘This is not an egg.’ The class 

had a great time listening to the book and meeting all the Australian 

animals in the story. We met an emu, a pair of bilbies, a Tasmanian devil 

and even a redback spider- EEWW! 

This book reminded me of the joys of childhood and how when we are 

young, we use our imagination to create imaginary worlds. It is a lot of 

fun! I highly recommend it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4D with Mrs. Hutchinson & Miss Dawson 

1L listening to the 

story with Mrs. 

Hutchinson. 
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From Mrs. Chau 

Climb the Ladder with 6L and 3P 

Last week, I taught 6L and 3P a maths game called Climb the Ladder. It was wonderful to see all students 

engaged in the activity, particularly when they were trying to help their teacher beat me in the game! Climb the 

Ladder allows students to develop their numeracy fluency. 6L were practising their recall of multiplication facts 

and 3P developed their knowledge of place value. I have written the instructions for the game below if you 

would like to play. All you need is 2 dice (or one dice and you can roll it twice!), paper and pens/pencils.  

 

Climb the Ladder Instructions (3P’s version) 

Aim of the game – to fill your ladder first 

• Each player draws a ladder with 5 rungs, this will give you 6 spaces to write numbers in. 

• To win, a player needs to fill their ladder with numbers from smallest (bottom of the ladder) to largest 

(top of the ladder) 

• The first player rolls 2 dice (or roll the dice twice if you only have one dice) and makes a 2 digit number 

with the 2 numbers rolled e.g a 2 and a 4 can make 24 or 42 

• Write the number in one of the spaces thinking about whether it is a low or high number 

• Player 2 takes their turn. If a play has a number that they cannot place on the ladder, they miss a turn. 

This game can be modified depending on what your child is learning to do. Some ideas: 

What the student is learning to do Modification of activity 

Counting  Count the dots on the dice and write the number of dots 

on the ladder 

Number after or before Count the dots on the dice and write the number after or 

before on the ladder 

Counting by 10s Make a 2 digit number and add or take away 10 then 

write the number on the ladder 

Multiplication (learning a specific 

times table) 

Choose one of the numbers you rolled, and multiply it by 

you chosen timetable (for example if you are learning 

your 5 times table you multiply your chosen number by 

5) then write it on the ladder 

Multiplication Multiply the 2 numbers and write it on the board 
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Assembly Term 1 2022 
Assemblies will begin again in Week 8. Going forward, Infants Assemblies will be on even weeks 
and Primary Assemblies will be on odd weeks. Whole School Assemblies will be in the first and last 
weeks of each term.  
For Term 1, see organisation below:  
Week 8- Infants 
Week 9- Primary  
Week 10- No assembly 
Week 11- Easter Hat Parade  
 
We will maintain Covid-Safe practices by providing face masks and hand sanitiser for your 
convenience. Please be reminded that when taking videos or photographs that is it only of your 
child, to respect the privacy of others.  
We look forward to having parents and carers attending assemblies again! 
 
 
Mrs Pham and Mrs Micallef  
Assembly Co-ordinators  
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Lansvale Public School 

Get to know Coordinator: Zehra Dostel 
with these fun facts 

• I love COOKING 
 

• I have a cat named Dolma 
 

• I love travelling 
 

• I love reading 
 

Your Outside School Hours 
Care at Lansvale Public School 

Figure 1 

Lansvale Public School 
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A message from your Coordinator 
Activities coming up 

What’s on the menu 

 

Dearest Parents, Families and School Community, 

Wow! I can’t believe we are already in Week Six! It does not feel 

that way. This year there have been many new families that have 

joined the Camp Australia Family and the team and I would like to 

sincerely welcome them. The families are showing that they are 

already engaged with us and are learning all the ins and outs of our 

OSHC service.  

I would also like to thank our ongoing families and the school 

community for helping us out with translations in getting the new 

families onboard.  

The rains have been ongoing during these past few weeks and there 

have been many puddles around the school. A timely reminder to all 

families that as tempting as it maybe please, please DO NOT drive 

down the driveway. We have children and there will be times that I 

will let them play under the shelter to release some energies, 

therefore, driving down the driveway will be dangerous. 

One last thing, I am so very to see that on some Wednesdays this 

term we have had up to 33 children! That’s an amazing number and 

I would like to thank all the families for this amazing number. 

Warmest regards, 

Zehra Dostel and the team at Lansvale OSHC 

 

• Drawing of my family 

 

• Word bank that 

describes my family 

 

• Family Collage about 

my family 

• Rice noodles 

 

• Pancakes 

 

• Pop corn 


